

Your ref/eich cyf: AB/CE/5839 Our ref/ein cyf: Inc16-08-Reg28 Date/dyddiad: 12 December 2016 Tel/ffôn: 01443 443443 ext 8149

Fax/ffacs: 02920 807854

Email/ebost: sian.lewis100@wales.nhs.uk

Mr Graeme Hughes H M Asst Coroner Rock Grounds First Floor Aberdare CF44 7AE

Dear Mr Hughes

Further to your letter of 16th November 2016, I am writing to confirm the arrangements for the management of patients who suffer an out of hospital cardiac arrest and are not admitted to a hospital which offers primary percutaneous coronary intervention (PPCI).

We have confirmed with the United Hospitals University Bristol Trust that they will take patients in the event there is insufficient critical care capacity in South Wales. The transfer of care will be facilitated by the usual regional PPCI centre both for patients in the South West and the South East of Wales. In addition as we outlined in our original response there is work underway on an all Wales basis to agree a longer term strategy for these patients.

Yours sincerely

Mad has.

Dr Sian Lewis

Acting Medical Director

RECEIVED

1 4 DEC 2016

Welsh Health Specialised Services Committee
3a Caerphilly Business Park
Caerphilly
CF83 3ED

Pwyllgor Gwasanaethau Iechyd Arbenigol Cymru 3a Parc Busness Caerffili Caerffili CF83 3ED

Chair/Cadeirydd: Mrs Ann Lloyd, CBE

Acting Managing Director of Specialised and Tertiary Services Commissioning/Rheolwr Gyfarwyddwr Dros Dro Comisiynu Gwasanaethau Arbenigol a Thrydyddol: Mr Stuart Davies